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Shaw-Meadow, Rob (USATXW)

From: Johnjeakin@gmail.com on behalf of John Eakin <jeakin@airsafety.com>
Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2017 9:18 AM

To: Shaw-Meadow, Rob (USATXW)

Subject: Re: Eakin v DaD - FOIA - confer re request for extension of time

Good Morning, Mr. Shaw-Meadow,

I'm painfully aware that next week I may be the one asking for an extension of time and I will never oppose
counsel's request for a personal accommodation. [ don't care if you need it because your dog had puppies or
your mother-in-law is coming to visit, I'll go along with it.

On the other hand, the Court's rules do not allow an extension of time for delay and that is exactly what you
have told me this is for. In your November 2016 answer you alluded to an Open America stay and, while your
client didn't qualify for one, if they had started work then they could have accomplished what you now say they
need to do.

My position is that I will not oppose up to a fourteen day extension of time to respond to my MSJ and I will
vigorously oppose any greater time if it appears to be for the purpose of delay.

Thank you for sharing the Ayuda decision. I'm encouraged that you haven't found anything that actually
supports your client's position. Take a look at United America Financial, 531 F.Supp.2d 29. Like Ayuda, it
makes the point that context is more important than content.

If you file your cross-motion/response now you can get out the door with no loose ends.

I'm fighting a terminal cold so I'll be around all weekend if we need to talk. (Actually, I can't talk much, but I
listen well. <G>)

Best,

John
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John Eakin

9865 Tower View, Helotes, Texas 78023

210-695-2204 - Toll-Free 877-AIRSAFETY (877-247-7233)
BataanMissing.com - AirSafety.com

jeakin@airsafety.com
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On Fri, Jan 27, 2017 at 5:12 PM, Shaw-Meadow, Rob (USATXW) <Rob.Shaw-Meadow(@usdoj.gov> wrote:

Mr. Eakin —
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With that said, I want to believe you are sincere in your handling of this so let's see what we can work out.

First, just to insure we're both on the same page - [ am requesting ONLY .pdf files. My understanding from
the contract documents is that the documents were scanned to image files and these were converted to .pdf. 1
only need .pdf files, not image files.

Can you tell me why these FOIA requests (the ones contained in the requested documents) are PII, now, but
they were not considered to be PII when released to me in 2012, 2013 and 2015?

Can you provide a representative sample of these FOIA requests? Or, if they are so sensitive, perhaps I should
send you some exemplars and you can tell me if something is different.

My position at this point, is that the projected delay is tantamount to denial so I have nothing to lose and I am
willing to ask the Court to determine if these FOIA requests are really PII. I'm very confident that they will
come down on my side.

Now it occurs to me that perhaps someone is just being overly cautious in determing what is PII - I don't see
any way that your client could be harmed by release of the documents with the FOIA requests intact so
presumably the only impact would be on those who submitted the FOIA requests. Assuming that your client
isn't anxious to try to segregate the releasable material, perhaps we should both agree to give the hot potato to
the judge and let him determine if the files are releasable with the FOIA requests intact. If the Court decides
the FOIA requests are not PII then your client is off the hook, doesn't have to spend the next four years
reviewing files, and I'll promptly receive the files.

While this might not be your client's first choice, the alternative is trying to convince the Court to grant what is
essentially an Open America Stay that they don't quality for.

I'm open to ideas, but when my alternative is waiting four years for the documents, I don't have much give in
what I can agree to.

Best,
John
At 01:30 PM 1/27/2017, you wrote:
Good Afternoon, Mr. Eakin —
Thank you for your kind words regarding my retirement.

I too would very much like to tie-up loose ends before January 31. Unfortunately, you are
mistaken regarding three very important facts: first, DoD is not delaying action on your
request. In fact, DoD has taken numerous steps to coordinate the search of IDPF files,
including constructing a special server to allow for the review of IDPF files by FOIA action
officers, after performing security scans and obtaining security clearances. FOIA action officers
have been working on the review of IDPF4€™s contained in your request. Approximately 475
files have been reviewed. DoD has not halted all other work by the AHRC FOIA/PA Office,
however, to respond to your request. Second, DoD is dealing with privacy information
recognized by the courts and protected by the Privacy Act. This PII is from current FOIA
requestors. Third, regardless of what the contractual provisions regarding scanning may say
(and 1 have not reviewed them to verify your statement), based on the work conducted to date,
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